## **BULLETIN – JANUARY 2024**



## **JO LYNN ALTVATTER, CHAIRMAN**

## **EXTENSION AND REVITALIZATION PROGRAM**

Is your Auxiliary checking all the available information on the vfwauxiliary.org website? That's the site that posts the National Ambassador Blogs which have a lot of information along with information on our Programs. Then there is MALTA which has information and forms for all our programs. Both sites are a valuable source for most of the information and questions you may have.

A number of our Auxiliaries have recruited new members over the past few years.

Are you mentoring them?

Are they learning about our programs?

Are they experiencing how Officers handle meetings?

Soon we will be electing Officers for 2024/2025 year. Now may be the time to encourage them to become an Officer. We need to utilize our new members so they don't become disenchanted and stop coming to meetings.

We always say about recruiting "JUST ASK" so now may be the perfect time to "ASK" and encourage them to take the next step to become more involved.

Many of our Auxiliaries have achieved the Healthy Auxiliary status and those citations will be given to your District President at the February Council Meeting.